
Scott Keyser

Mayor, City of Molalla

Dear Legislators,

I write to you today in strong opposition to Senate Bill 974. This bill poses serious challenges at the local level, especially for cities like Molalla.

As Mayor of Molalla, I can tell you that our city staff is already operating at maximum capacity. We are in the midst of a complete infrastructure overhaul and working through the complexities of an Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) expansion. Reducing the development application timeline to anything less than the current 120 days would significantly disrupt our ability to process applications responsibly and fairly.

This change would result in:

- Increased staff hours and potential overtime costs

- More frequent Planning Commission meetings requiring additional city resources

- Greater financial burden on local taxpayers

The proposed penalty—forcing cities to pay for a developer’s engineering fees if timelines aren’t met—is particularly troubling. It unfairly shifts private-sector risk onto the public.

Even more concerning is the continued erosion of home rule. Representative Gamba, having served as a mayor, surely understands the importance of local control. For years, I’ve heard many in the Legislature speak against federal overreach—yet the state continues to impose similar overreach on cities. This contradiction undermines local governance and the trust of the people we serve.

I respectfully urge you to stop SB 974 from moving forward. Our residents cannot afford the added financial and administrative burden this bill would create.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Scott Keyser

Mayor, City of Molalla


